
No Surprise Here: It Was Racism All Along 

 

At the December 2020 meeting of the Lafayette Public Library 

Board of Control, board member Stephanie Armbruster referenced a 

letter received by the library (and forwarded to the board at 

their November meeting) as the reason for her request that there 

be speakers from “opposing sides” to offer “differing 

perspectives” on the proposed upcoming LEH grant-funded speaker 

series on voting rights. 

 

At the board meeting on January 25, 2021, Armbruster insisted 

that her aim was not to cancel the program (though she would 

momentarily vote to do so), but to represent what she felt was 

the majority of Lafayette Parish constituents. 

Days later, on January 30, in a text message uncovered by the 

Supporters of LPL, Armbruster once again references the 

complaint letter which moved her so deeply to lead the charge 

against the Voting Rights Series: 

 



 

 

Armbruster refers to the letter writer as a “library owner (tax 

payer),” and the specifics of the complaint: that it was in 

regards to the book selection for LPL’s Beyond Black History 

Month Book Club for November, 2020. The book in question was The 

New Jim Crow: Mass Incarceration in the Age of Colorblindness by 

Michelle Alexander. Originally published in 2010, it has been 

lauded by The Chronicle of Higher Education as one of the best 

scholarly books of the last decade. 

So what could possibly be the complaint about such a well-

regarded, highly-researched, and oft-quoted book? What part of 

this letter from a “library owner” could have prompted Stephanie 

Armbruster to take up arms in defense of “the other side” of 

voting rights? 

 

See for yourself: 



  



 



The letter, like the text, was obtained through a public records 

request by the Supporters of LPL. It shows, in no uncertain 

terms, the awful, sickening, racist beliefs this person holds, 

beliefs Stephanie Armbruster responded to, not with horror and 

outrage, but with a campaign to make sure this “other side” was 

represented during the LEH Voting Rights speaker series. 

Director Elberson responded as diplomatically as possible, 

considering: 

 

Stephanie, however, seemed delighted, and jumped right in the 

morning after the December board meeting to follow up with 

Director Elberson: 



 



And later that same day, she was insistent on reaching out to 

this tax-paying “library owner.” 

 

Besides the fact that it is absolutely unheard of for library 

board members to be involved in responding to complaints, which 

is clearly a job for library staff members, Stephanie’s tying of 

this racist, bigoted complaint letter about an unrelated matter 

to the LEH Voting Rights grant is telling. In her mind, these 

issues were related; the letter represented the views of the 

library’s true “owners” and so those views had a right to be 

paraded front and center at any and all library programs with 

any connection to issues of race and equality. That the letter 

is so obviously and flagrantly vile should leave no doubt in the 

minds of our community members just how much jeopardy our 

library is now in. 

Time and time again, members of Supporters of Lafayette Public 

Libraries, as well as other concerned members of our communities 

have asked Stephanie Armbruster, Landon Boudreaux, and the other 

board members who voted to cancel this program who, exactly, 

they felt would represent the “other side” of voting rights. 

They obfuscated, avoided answering, and pushed the blame onto 

former Director Elberson. 

Stephanie knew, though. She knew the entire time who that “other 

side” was. She not only knew, she championed that “other side,” 

going so far as to vote, along with Landon Boudreaux, Doug 

Palombo, Hilda Edmond, and Adele Blue, to cancel the program.  

The other side was racism. 

It was racism all along. 


